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22.11.2006

Peace Now’s Rejoinder to the Civil Administration’s Response to the “One Offense Begets Another” Report

Following is our rejoinder to the response sent by the Civil Administration on 21 November 2006 with regard to “Peace Now”’s report entitled “One Offense Begets Another”.  The Administration’s response contains five paragraphs, and we shall treat each one separately:

1.
“Peace Now” does not now nor has it ever disputed the fact that today there are some 120 official settlements on the West Bank.

2.
The data in the report includes information regarding the civil entities existing today on the West Bank, all of which can be roughly divided into three separate categories:  official settlements, outposts (approx. 100) and industrial zones.  The Civil Administration’s criticism that we combined the outposts and the settlements, therefore, is in no way relevant.  On the contrary, the idea was to present the state of affairs regarding the issue of ownership of the lands on which all Israeli settlements on the West Bank are located, those considered by government elements to be legal as well as those considered to be illegal.

3.
In its report, “Peace Now” does not refer at all to the issue of the necessity to issue the seizure injunctions which served as the foundation for the establishment of settlements prior to 1979.  Therefore, the relevance of this comment is unclear.


“Peace Now” does not claim that its data are more accurate.  The only claim made by “Peace Now” in its report is that this information originates from the Civil Administration itself, and that that body is responsible for its credibility.  The fact is that it [the Civil Administration] refuses to share information with “Peace Now” and therefore, by inference, with the Israeli public.  This basic truth is not refuted by the spokespersons of the Civil Administration and is vital to our case.
4.
The Civil Administration claims that there were a number of inaccuracies in the report but does not specify the nature of these inaccuracies.  Therefore, it is not possible to respond seriously to this claim.

5.
The Civil Administration claims that “for a number of years” it has ensured that lands allocated to Israeli settlements in the Territories are not privately held Palestinian lands.  It is not clear what is meant by “for a number of years”.  The reference is to how many years?


However, in the same vein but even more serious is the fact that it could be deduced from these words that prior to those “number of years”, the Civil Administration did not fully examine the issue of ownership with regard to land allocated to the settlement. Furthermore, this claim on the part of the Civil Administration is completely contrary to the data submitted in this report, and certainly does not coincide with the data published by attorney Talia Sasson with regard to construction in outposts, most of which were established and developed during the last decade.

In conclusion:  one can only regret the fact that all of the long-windedness found in the Civil Administration’s arguments can be broken down into two categories:  the first in no way relating to the heart of the arguments raised as a result of our work, while the second type of argument contradicts reality as we know it.
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